

BAS meeting 10/1/24 minutes
Present: Alan Cox (Ashmansworth PC), Hayley Maynard (Wild Bramley), Vanessa Richards (Sustainable Silchester),  Tony Flahive (Tadley Environmental Group), Russ Clark (Sustainable Baughurst), Lucie Follet-Maitland (Whitchurch Environmental Group)
From BDBC: Alison Zarecky (climate change) and Antonia Berridge (Green Team Leader)
Apologies: Linda Wain (Oakley), Jean Wild (Greener Basingstoke) , Richard Carrow (Baughurst), Derek Prior (North Hants repair café)

Presentation from Tony Wand from Hurrecane bikes (pay as you go proposition). Slides attached separately. Tony is happy to come to any parishes and give demonstrations to residents or businesses.
Roundtable:
Groups shared updates:
Vanessa: 16 surveys already completed by Bramley Greener Homes. There are 9 trained volunteer surveyors, not all based in Bramley, so potential to broaden the offering.
Tony: TEG is quiet at present – he will update at the next meeting
Alan – plans to book a meeting with the Green Team and parishioners interested in Heat Pumps and retrofit.
Alison agreed to look at producing a “Heat Pump myths/information” for the BDBC website as the group were experiencing significant incidences of misinformation and negativity surrounding heat pumps, and the need for reliable sources of information.
Hayley shared that Wild Bramley is planning to run a workshop in February. Also that she is still interested in the Greening Campaign. Alison urged her to contact Terena as there may be a bit more funding.
Lucie shared this link to funding https://treecouncil.org.uk/grants-and-guidance/our-grants/network-rail-community-tree-planting-fund/ As well as mentioning the aquifier research they are doing on the river Test.
Russ shared that the first Sustainable Baughurst repair café had been a great success, with support from Derek’s NHRC. He also wanted to organise more events to involve local residents with themes such as bees/honey, apple/orchards etc. He also requested if future meetings could be on a Thursday as Wednesday was his University day. Alison to ask the wider BAS group.
Antonia gave an update on the Green Team activities: over 1500 doors knocked, many events attended, and over 55 Thermafy surveys booked (10 completed so far). She urged the group to get in contact if they had any opportunities of local events or meeting that would be appropriate. Also that she now has a DEA if anyone needs any assistance re EPCs for example.
Alison also urged the group to recommend any potential “able to pay” householders who are interested in starting on their retrofit journey to the LEAD free whole house retrofit surveys by directing them to the Green Team greenteam@basingstoke.gov.uk 
Also that the Pride of Place grant plus councillor grants that are still open https://www.basingstoke.gov.uk/grants

